
Code Enforcement Report 
March 2014 
 
Spring break has usually been a bell-weather of what we can expect for the summer 
tourist season. There were a lot of people in town this past week. 
 
- Email to property owner regarding a downed tree across a trail on the east side of Elk 
Mountain road. 
 
- Walked Quiet Water trail. 
 
- Attended Council work session. 
 
- Attended first part of the City Council meeting. 
 
- Letter sent to Executor of estate on W. 2nd Street. 
 
- Several reports of fireworks being set off. 
 
- Left message for contact person regarding illegally parked vehicles at a transient rental. 
 
- Contact person returned call. 
 
- Drafted a report on a transient rental inspection, pending an appeal regarding occupancy 
limits. 
 
- Completed six grease trap inspections. All passed. 
 
- Completed two transient rental inspections. 
 
- Complaint (repeat) of storm water draining on to private property. 
 
- Emailed City Planner regarding Code violation for storm water going on to an adjoining 
property. 
 
- Counted 10 vehicles at a transient rental on Shell Street. Limit is four. Cars were gone 
next day. Called the contact person. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Donald W. Niskanen 
Code Enforcement Officer 


